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COMMUNITY APPEARANCE COMMISSION MINUTES 
 

February 3, 2010 
Greenville, NC 

 
The Community Appearance Commission met on the above date at 5:30 p.m. in the 
third floor conference room #337 of City Hall located at 200 West Fifth Street. 
 
Community Appearance Commission Members Present: 
 
Mark Abboud   Troy Jensen 
Myron Caspar  Perry Kachroo 
Dana Coles, Chair  Albi McLawhorn 
Brenda Diggs  Kathryn Swope 
 
Community Appearance Commission Members Absent: 
 
Noria Namaz   LaRonda Hodges 
 
Staff Present:  Sandy Gale Edmundson, Secretary; Cori Hines, Neighborhood 
Liaison/Ombudsman; and Niki Jones, Planner 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
 
Commission members pledged allegiance to the flag of the United States of America. 
 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  FEBRUARY 3, 2010 
 
Motion was made by Mr. Albi McLawhorn and seconded by Ms. Kathryn Swope to 
approve the January 6, 2010 agenda.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  JANUARY 6, 2010 
 
Motion was made by Mr. Albi McLawhorn and seconded by Mr. Mark Abboud to 
approve the January 6, 2010 minutes.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
February Community Appearance Awards Voting and Nominations 
 
The Commission voted for the Sigma Phi Epsilon House as the winner of the February 
Community Appearance Award. 
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Azteca Restaurant was nominated. 
 
Mr. Jones:  Biennial Awards will be given in May.   
 
Flood Land Re-Use Program Map Update 
 
Mr. Jones shared a map of the Flood Land Re-Use Program with the Commission. 
 
The Wildflower Project 
 
Mr. Hines:  The Wildflower Project will be sites with two acre totals.  The Public Works 
Department is willing to help prepare the site. 
 
Mark Abboud and Kathryn Swope said they would work together on community service 
for wildflowers.  The Community Appearance Commission will sponsor a bed. 
 
SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
Ms. Coles:  I have sent e-mails to all Commission members asking that the Sub-
Committees meet. 
 
UPDATES BY STAFF 
 
Mr. Jones:  Ms. LaRonda Hodges has been recently appointed to the Community 
Appearance Commission.  Spring Cleanup is scheduled for April 23, 2010.   
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
Commission members thanked Mr. Myron Caspar for the cookies he brought to 
tonight’s meeting. 
 
ELECTION OF VICE-CHAIR 
 
Ms. Coles:  The Commission needs to elect a Vice-Chair to the Commission.   
 
Motion was made by Mr. Mark Abboud and seconded by Ms. Brenda Diggs to elect Mr. 
Myron Caspar as Vice-Chair to the Community Appearance Commission.  Motion 
carried unanimously. 
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ADJOURNMENT: 
 
Motion was made by Mr. Mark Abboud and seconded by Ms. Kathryn Swope to adjourn 
the meeting.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
        Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
        Niki Jones 
        Planner 
 
 
 
 


